Urgent Fax Message

To: British Airways

Fax No: 020 8759 4314 

Dear British Airways


Re: Forced Removal to Uganda of Harriet Mutoni on 11/April/2007


       British Airways, BA062, 11th April 2007 at 21:15. 

I am writing to urge you not to carry out the removal of Harriet Mutoni on the 11th April 2007. Harriet is the victim of trafficking and child prostitution. She was trafficked into the UK around January 2005. She was assessed in March 2007 by the Poppy Project who confirmed that Harriet’s experiences are consistent with those of other victims of trafficking. If Harriet is returned to Uganda it is unlikely that she will have access to any appropriate treatment or support; removal will inhibit her from reporting fully and assisting any investigation about the criminal gang which facilitated her entry and exploited her within the UK. Without any  family or support network in Kampala she will face severe circumstances including the risk of returning to prostitution.

From a young age Harriet has not had any family, making her vulnerable to sexual exploitation. She only received very little formal education. Harriet began to be sexually abused at the age of 10 and at the age of 15 she became regularly involved in prostitution in Kampala. Since then violence and rapes have been regular parts of her life. On her arrival into the UK she was taken from the airport and held in a property around Birmingham where she was raped by different men over several weeks. 

She has been detained at Yarl’s Wood for 6 months. This has compounded her  mental health condition, precipitating severe depression and provoking suicidal intentions. Although she disclosed her involvement in child prostitution and prostitution in the UK in her asylum interview at Yarl’s Wood, she was not offered  screening for STDs.  Following the insistence of the Poppy Project she was recently taken for screening for STDs. However, the removal has been scheduled although she has not yet received the test results.  

On the 23rd March 2007 the UK government marked the anniversary of the abolition of slavery by publicly declaring its commitment to combating enforced servitude by signing a Charter against Human Trafficking. Out of due respect for this commitment it is essential that Harriet is permitted : 

To attend further consultations with the Poppy Project 

To receive counselling and guidance with a view to reporting the exploitation 

To access urgently treatment for her mental health 

To receive the results to the tests for STDs    

I strongly urge you not to carry out the forced removal of Harriet Mutoni on 11/April/07.

Yours Sincerely,

Name:

Address:

Date: 



